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Wow! The time I spent in Greece and Turkey on pilgrimage was 

fantastic. I learned so much; and am renewed and eager to teach, 

preach, and help you gain a new perspective and appreciation for 

St. Paul, Christianity’s earliest days, and how they impact our lives 

today. One of the main questions our pilgrimage group began to 

study concerned the Emperor, power, status in the Roman era. 

Power, supremacy, authority, titles. “Divine, Son of God, God, and 

God from God; Lord, Redeemer, Liberator, and Saviour of the 

World.” Don’t these all sound familiar to us today? We often use 

them in worship and prayer as titles referring to God, and God’s 

son, Jesus Christ. Yet these titles were first used to denote Caesar 

the Augustus—Emperor of the Roman Empire!  Imagine how a 

tiny band of followers, who were not powerful people in government or religion began using these titles to refer to a 

man put to death on a Roman torture device (the cross). Imagine how scared they may have been, or how 

empowered by God to proclaim the message of hope and salvation in God who is, who was, and who promises to 

always be. Imagine how the leaders and powerful ones reacted! 

The Empire into which Paul went was one in which the Emperor’s power and status was engraved on coins, on  

buildings, carved into statues, worshipped in temples, where sacrifice offerings were regularly made. In my travels 

through Greece and Turkey, I saw the remains of those temples, statues, and offering places. I saw how the Emperor, 

as well as the powerful and wealthy who had status, controlled every aspect of life. Religion and Emperor-worship 

were inescapable.  Life was regulated for women, children, slaves, and craftsmen, those the Empire conquered, and 

those born into it. Everyone had a place, a role, a function.  

Christ-followers interrupted that system. Paul was a true radical, utterly transformed through the encounter with the 

Resurrected Christ. Paul the true radical, believed in a new order, a new life, the power of God. If you think about it, 

from fledgling beginnings, to the millions of followers today, the power of God is undeniable. Yet into this 21st 

century we know that Christ-followers are fewer in America than ever before, so we must wonder together what 

does this mean for us at Living Saviour, for God’s Church, for the future of Christ-followers. 

Paul and the other apostles offered a vastly different way of life, one that contrasted significantly to the Roman 

culture. Women and children were valued as persons of worth; slaves and slave owners were considered equal in the 

eyes of God; no one held more status than anyone else, no matter their employment, position or wealth. These 

values attracted the “God-fearers” those who were interested in Judaism but were not Jews, and the religious 

pagans, “seekers” we might call them today. From these humble origins, Christianity was born.  

                  (Continued on Page 2)       >>>>> 
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                               COUNTDOWN TO SUMMER 1V 

I can't begin to list all the people who worked hard and gave so much to make Countdown IV 
happen. Tom Schick, who got writer's cramp making out all those name tags, and I estimate 275 
people -- us and neighbors -- took part on May 18. 

Special thanks to Polly and John Farris for introducing wonderful, friendly clowns to our event 
for the first time. I know several children weren't sure they wanted to meet a clown, but Polly 
and John won them over. I sure hope you'll consider returning for Countdown V. 

Also, thanks to Alexandra Coglianese and her daughters and the animals of Exotic Encounters. A great highlight to our 
party -- and another opportunity for all of us to grow in our appreciation and care of all earth's creatures. Please return 
next year. 

Also to Eric Forster and his neighbor who provided the inflatable bowling game, completely out of the blue. 

Thanks to Traci Warren Anderson, our community poet-in-residence, and Will Charnock for introducing their creativity 
and imagination to countdown.  And, to Tom Chriske for his contribution of creativity in hundreds of wonderful pictures 
capturing our love for each other. 

The support of Jessica Jordan and her staff of the preschool has helped transform Countdown in the past two years. 
More than the bounce house -- which is great in itself -- they have encouraged their children and families to attend. And 
I feel like our communities become one on Countdown each year. 

I hope Nancy Mersereau can continue to bring her wonderful singing students (and their parents and grandparents) 
from Sterling Elementary. They are an essential part of the diversity that has enriched Countdown, and I celebrate the 
love you -- all our volunteers -- show to the growing number of neighbors who visit.  AND, I hope you felt the love they 
gave in return.  And I hope Eric, Brian Powell, Steve Axtman, Wayne Thom and Bob Fleischacker will promise to see that 
monstrous, no-longer-ugly tarp sign go up again in 2020. (Art Lange has promised to help talk to his buddies in blue 
about the sign-code violation. Great to have friends in earthly high places.) 

All those I haven't named know who you are and how much you mean to the Outreach Ministry of this community of 
disciples. You are the faces of God's love in the world.  Bless you and amen, 

Frank DeLoache 

(Continued from Page 1) 

An article I read recently by Mark Tidsworth, author of the SHIFT materials wondered about how churches have gotten 

away from being Christ-followers living the way of Jesus, to be more concerned about growth in numbers. While       

numbers of members are important simply from the standpoint of paying bills, as a pastor, I am more concerned about 

the individual spiritual growth of those who are part of this congregation—member or not. As a Christ-follower, I want to 

live, model, and teach these ways of living Jesus showed us, Paul preached, and the earliest disciples exhibited. Those 

ways are what grew the earliest church numbers because they were so different! The earliest followers faced significant 

persecution, death threats, ostracizing from families, friends, and business. To choose to follow Jesus meant a new way 

of life. Life today for those who do not know Christ and who become Christ followers is much like the earliest days, it 

means exchanging old life habits for new ones; and perhaps even being ostracized by friends or family.  

As we move into the summer and begin planning for our upcoming educational year, we will be listening to feedback 

from the Shift small group meetings and prayerfully discerning what God is up to in our community and in this congrega-

tion. What can we learn about what it means today to choose to follow, what habits do we need to take on, what habits 

do we need to let go, what spiritual practices can we become more skilled? 

I am excited to consider anew what it means to be Jesus’ follower. You are invited to come along on the journey and 

grow in faith and maturity. Together let us see where God is leading. 

In Christ’s love, 

Pastor Angela 
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                                                                     COFFEE GIVEAWAY 

 Tuesday, June 4,  6:30- 9:00 a.m.  Share coffee and muffins, good will and fellowship with our 
neighbors those who are driving by the church and might stop by for coffee and conversation.   
All are welcome and encouraged to join this valuable ministry. If you would like to help, please 
let us know or just show up.  

Frank DeLoache (frank.deloache@yahoo.com)  

 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
June 9 

  
We will celebrate the High School graduation of Andrew LaFollette and the Confirmation of four middle school 
youth at both services.  They are:  Tanner Axtman, Bailey Biggs, Caroline Cochran and Preston Hawley. 
 

Town Hall Meeting:  At 10:00 a.m., the Church Council will be available to answer your 
questions about our first quarter financial results. Please join us as we celebrate our  
ministry programs and give thanks for the generosity of the congregation!                      
(See Jim Huddle’s article with 1st quarter financial results on page 6.)  

 
 

 Making the Shift large group wrap-up meeting, following  10:30 service in the       
fellowship hall.  Bring your own snacks.  All are welcome! 
 
 

                           Living Saviour Lutheran Church Softball Season 

Our Church softball season begins on June 3 and regular season ends on July 19, with     
make-up games and tournament play scheduled the following week, ending on July 29. 

Games will be played on Monday and Friday nights at 6:15 p.m., 7:30 p.m. or 8:30 p.m.   

Watch the bulletin announcements each Sunday for the times and location of the games    
we have scheduled for the upcoming week. 

 

First week’s schedule:  Monday, June 3 at 8:30 p.m. at Idlewild Road Park #2; and                                                                             
                             Friday, June 7, 8:30 p.m. at Mt. Harmony Baptist Church, upper field. 

Please plan to come out to have fun, enjoy good conversation with fellow members and friends of the 
congregation………. And, of course, bring your enthusiastic support for our coed team!! 

If you have questions, contact team coach Wayne Thom                                                                                                      
at 704-351-1079 or email him at waynethomNC@aol.com.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi2w4XBh77fAhUMca0KHfuiAc8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F189151253077361218%2F&psig=AOvVaw02rh9iMNlas1uzpba8180e&ust=1545933027839406
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjZvN-3tK3iAhWSsp4KHelpADMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Foefc.org%2Fevents%2Fjoin-us-for-a-town-hall-meeting%2F&psig=AOvVaw1H-HM0S38B4H7UKW30bb-u&ust=1558554972352536
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Celebrating A Humble Community of Faith 
Overflowing with Generosity for Others 

 

The Church today exists because those who preceded us made serving God and helping 
others a priority and generously shared everything they could with the entire          
community.  The Apostle Paul details how early church followers shared what little they 
had with each other.  The Acts of the Apostles describes how that generous spirit     
enabled the early Christian Church to grow from small clusters of Believers to be      
embraced by entire regions. 

Living Saviour today resembles the early church in so many ways.  The LSLC  Community of Faith today are      
Stewards of what has been built up over the past 40 years.  We don’t close our doors to keep the world from  
sharing what treasures, physical and spiritual, our time and talents have created here.  We throw open our doors 
to the greater community inviting them to share what God has graced us with.  In 2018 we shared almost 900 
pounds of food with Loves and Fishes and through May 15 we have delivered almost 500 pounds so far to go to 
people in need.  Countdown to Summer IV threw open our doors for people from the community to share our 
hospitality. Some of those attending remarked how kid friendly and family oriented the church is! The list of out-
reach activities to those in need goes on and on.  We travel around the area to reach out to others who need food 
at school or clothes and supplies for basic supplies to live in so many ways; our benevolence to the ELCA is           
distributed around the world to victims of floods and wars.  

We wanted to ensure that you take a moment between finishing one activity to go on to the next to reflect on and 
celebrate how much our Family of Faith impacts those around us and to say simply “Thank You.” 

“For it is in giving that we receive” St. Francis of Assisi 

Art Lange, Council Representative for Stewardship  

                                   SUMMER CAMP IS COMING!  
 
June 24-28 is Lutheroad Day Camp, and July 15-19 is Vivace, Music, Art 
and Drama Camp.  Summer camp is an opportunity for our youth 
(elementary and older) to grow in faith, to grow in fellowship, to grow in 
skills.  Camp teaches, encourages play, and fosters faith development 
through song, art, games, crafts, and story.  

Check out the brochures for each camp, and as always speak to Pastor Angela if scholarship help is needed.                   

No child is turned away. 

CAMP VIVACE 
 

Music,  
Drama,  

Arts & Crafts 

                               CRISIS ASSISTANCE MINISTRY LUNCHES   

We will be making 200 sandwiches and bagged lunches Tuesday, June 11, for  

Crisis Assistance Ministry clients.  Come join us to make lunches at the church at 

10:00 a.m. and then ride uptown at 11:30 to distribute lunches.  All are invited 

for all or part of the morning.  Good opportunity for children to help!  Contact 

Mike or Laura Michael for questions at 919-609-2340, or mhm21@yahoo.com.   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwju9v6U7K_iAhVqUt8KHZy7DKwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.quotehd.com%2Fquotes%2Fst-francis-of-assisi-quote-for-it-is-in-giving-that-we-receive&psig=AOvVaw3Bq7G41ZQm9ALsbG_zz8hx
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi40ovVzq_iAhWlmuAKHdyJBOMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Flivingsaviourlc.org%2F2019%2F02%2F20%2F&psig=AOvVaw3YR0wzo33OxLumVZfCEbOc&ust=1558630790452141
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiCzdb4zK_iAhVOheAKHXhUCrYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbaywaycatering.com%2Fproduct%2Fbag-lunches%2F&psig=AOvVaw0M3OPInuFLnG4ZxxoCZ71S&ust=1558630362935200
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 CONGREGATIONAL WORK DAY JUNE 15   

Join us in helping maintain our beautiful building and campus! We are 

bringing back the work day on Saturday, June 15, beginning at 9:30 a.m.  

Assist your fellow LSLC volunteers to complete projects for every              

talent.  There will be exterior and interior  maintenance, cleaning and even 

office related tasks on the To Do list. Come for an hour, come for the day. 

Sign up to help us with  planning. A sign-up sheet is on the Kiosk or contact 

Janet Axtman or Joe LaFollette directly.   

                                                                            MOWING THE CHURCH LAWN   

Spring/Summer  is here and we need to mow the lawn every week, either on Fridays or 

Saturdays. If you are available and would like to volunteer, your help will be appreciated 

very much.  Please sign up on the sheet posted on the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   

If you have questions or want more information, contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985. 

 

 

To Our Living Saviour Family,  

Heather and I wanted to extend our most sincere thanks and gratitude for 
your heartwarming messages and cards as well as your ever so generous   
financial gift.  It has been a privilege and honor to learn and grow with all of 
you over these past two years.  I have been truly blessed to have had the   
opportunity to serve alongside such amazing people.  I could not have asked 
for a more loving, understanding, and generous group of people to serve   
beside, and I give thanks for our time together.  It is a bittersweet moment to 
have to sign off as your Field Education student, but I look forward to       
dropping in periodically to worship with you in the future.  I pray that God 
continues to bless each and every one of you, and again, thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for everything.   

Yours in Christ,  

Josh 

 

SIMPLY GIVING:  If you would like to try electronic Simply Giving, you can get a form to fill out 

from the church office, or go to the LSLC website, www.livingsaviourlc.org, click on “Online 

Giving” in the upper right corner.  You can put the completed form in an envelope and give it 

directly to Jim Huddle, Church Treasurer, or send it to the church office, marked to his attention.   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjjmsHK3q_iAhXUPH0KHW7YChkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.manitouchurch.org%2Fevent-items%2Fchurch-work-day%2F&psig=AOvVaw1FWlvE7jcRnxmSZxVxq0hM&ust=1558635122377414
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwj0s6Tu0LTiAhUBHzQIHXVaAZgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Ftommyranger%2Fbirthday-thank-you%2F&psig=AOvVaw1OuF4h_dbULbgTmifLxC6Z&ust=1558803212578547
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjUm_z_x_XhAhXxna0KHVrGBOQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.firstlutherancr.org%2Fuploads%2F3%2F1%2F6%2F3%2F31632873%2Fsimply_giving_instructions_all.pdf&psig=AOv
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjvr7OUmu7hAhUIZd8KHRrvBngQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhambletons.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw2ffYBF1jAI3_Zv9pREeukk&ust=1556383364760917
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                                          RESULTS FOR 1ST QUARTER OF FISCAL YEAR ENDING JANUARY, 2020     

  

Below is a brief report for the Fiscal Year ending January 31, 2020; as of the end of April (which is our third month of the 

fiscal year).  We had a net income of $28,499, which is the result of being over on contributions and under on expenses, 

relative to the budget forecast. 

I have taken a ‘relook’ at my contribution forecast to see why we are doing better than predicted.  Our pledge income 

has come in earlier than I expected.  It is great to have the pledge income come in early!  That doesn’t necessarily 

mean, however, that we will have a positive variance on our pledge income by the end of the year.  

Furthermore, we are doing much better on non-pledge income than I predicted.  Non-pledge income is from people 

who didn’t turn in a pledge as well as visitors and new members.  Both are doing better than I expected.  Although I do 

my best to give an accurate forecast of contribution income without being conservative or aggressive in my estimates, 

predictions are more accurate when more statements of intent are turned in. 

In addition to the good results for contribution income for this quarter, we are under on expenses. Some of the expense 

variance, $1,384, is associated with utilities, which is a good thing! 

I do believe that we are going to do better than we budgeted and at this stage, think we can break even by the end of 

the year. 

As the year progresses, I will continue to look at our performance compared to budget. 

 
 

 
 

This report shows a decrease in the amount of income to the Forward from Forty fund of about $5,000 from what was 

reported last month. This is due to an accounting correction: a change in a contribution received in March from the  

Forward from Forty fund to the General Fund (net of contributions received for the Forward from Forty fund). 

Contributions to Forward from Forty include a contribution of $20,000 from Preschool.  

Expenses were for the Canopy Education building, Drain installation, Fire Panel replacement and telephone system   

replacement.  

Jim Huddle, Treasurer  

 General Fund Actual 
Feb-Apr 

Budget    
Feb-Apr 

1st Qtr  
Comparison 

Contributions, etc. $129,349 $105,907 $23,442 

Expenses 93,804 98,861 5,057 

Net Income (loss) $35,545 $7,045 28,499 

Forward from Forty Actual 

Transfers in (from Capital Reserves) $   7,611 

Income to date 60,986 

Expenses to date   (13,194) 

Balance $ 55,403 
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                                                                                    WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

                         Happy summertime to everyone! 

We have finished the book "Inspired" by Rachel Held Evans. We were          
saddened by her death a few weeks ago at the young age of 37.  We have  
read some of the Bible stories with a new understanding. 

We will be on break until September.  Your assignment for the next couple    
of months is as follows:……Think about what you would like to explore in        
September and give me your suggestions. "Manna and Mercy" has been     
suggested.  We studied that in 2015. 

Robin has mentioned a study on Psalm 23.  I have a couple studies I ordered last fall, but I haven't had a chance to 
review them, yet.  One is "The Rock, the Road, and the Rabbi," by Kathie Lee Gifford, and the other is "Twelve More 
Women of the Bible," written by several authors. It is life changing stories for women today. 

Please share your thoughts on these and give me any other suggestions. 

Have a wonderful blessed summer. 

Janet Mayer 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen in and 
of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and those that 
God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibilities that can   
happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures for you to use. So, 
please join us!  For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                                                                                                                

                  June “Weekly Prayer Teams”  
 

                 6/2-6/9        Daniel Poirier and Fred Oliver  
                6/9-6/16      Indra Persaud and Pat Snodgrass  
                6/16-6/23    Linda Honeycutt and Brandon Ward  
                6/23-6/30    Mackenzie and Steve Miller 
                6/30-7/7      Anita Mitchell and Glenda Kilminster 

 

 

OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY is expressed to Karen Kaufeld and Ken Leeser and 

family at the death  of James Kaufeld, Sr., Karen’s father, on Thursday, May 30 in 

New Port Richey, Florida.  May God fill the emptiness left in their hearts by his 

passing, and may they remember that the Resurrection of Jesus Christ means the 

certain hope to eternal life for all who die with faith in Him. 

                                  

mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiew_-WuajiAhWEiOAKHS1RDGsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamstime.com%2Froyalty-free-stock-photography-happy-summer-image26647997&psig=AOvVaw2gNsz967yc1j-KxO6wa9s0&ust=1558
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjkienP4MPiAhXvQd8KHW4lBKIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwikiclipart.com%2Fsympathy-clip-art_30868%2F&psig=AOvVaw3gaIHhhBVFoi-ERrhh0wod&ust=1559322869108621


 

 

                                       PRIMETIMERS   
                                                                                                                                                                                            
 will meet on Wednesday, June 19, 11:30 p.m.    
                        at The Olive Garden  Restaurant                                                                     
            ( Carolina Place Shopping Center ) 
 
                      All age 50 and above welcome!   
                     Please join us and invite a friend!   

                
                         For more information, contact:  Tom and Jeanette Schick  (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

   8 

                                                                                        

                                                                                               PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
                                          

     “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings 
and at home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: People in our faith community who are seriously ill, 
have major surgery, have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long 
recovery period, or going through distressing times. We have given over 178 since our 
inception in 2012.   
 

When Do We Meet: 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month.  In June - Tuesday, June 11   and Tuesday, June 25  
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and 
blessings. They will be wrapped in God’s love.         If you have questions or want to learn more about this valuable ministry, 
please contact Jeanne Davis  (jeannedavis88@att.net)  

                                                   DINNER NIGHT OUT 

               Dinner Night Out will meet on  Tuesday, June 11, 6:30 p.m.  

                       At Jim ‘N Nicks Bar-B-Q (2453 Lengers Way, Indian Land, S. C.)                                                                     

     Please plan to join us for an evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.    

          There is a sign up sheet in the fellowship hall.   All are welcome!!  
 

    Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com. 

                                                             KIDS IN CHRIST AND GIFT UPDATES FOR END OF THE YEAR 

 We will plan for a final activity in June to celebrate the end of the school. Look for more         
info coming soon. 

 Last session for GIFT will be Sunday June 9th.  We will break for summer until August or 
September.   

Kristen Haigler (kristenberry@msn.com) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi64MOi2p3hAhXMneAKHfgvDNAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdivinemercy-brooklyn.org%2Fprayer-shawl-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw29e8-yKTRXI7OjRurx24XK&ust=1553617412117025
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjy97-J5rTiAhUIGTQIHYC2Cr4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jimnnicks.com%2F2015%2F03%2F16%2Fcelebrate-30-by-giving-back%2F&psig=AOvVaw27EIixJim7UeqE5iuosZtf&ust=155880894413828
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IN THE LUTHERAN CHURCH, WORSHIP AND MUSIC are closely tied together.  Perhaps 
Martin Luther, himself, said it best, “After all, the gift of language combined with the 
gift of song was only given to man to let him know that he should praise God with both 
word and music, namely, by proclaiming [the Word of God] through music.”  Items of 
note in Worship and  Music during that past half year or so include: 

Gifts in memoriam including a new Christ Candle and brass stand, a brass altar desk 
and the eternal flame that beautify our Sanctuary have been graciously donated to 
honor our brothers and sisters in Christ who have gone before us.  

A new keyboard was purchased, thanks to a generous gift, which can mimic almost any 
instrument in a large orchestra.  You might have already heard a cello accompany the 
Chancel Choir in one musical offering.   

Our Worship Service of Advent and Christmas Music nearly filled the sanctuary with 
joyful singers and worshipers despite the terrible weather outside, and about 130 have 
viewed the Worship Service web stream.  Soli Deo Gloria 

StarClaire House of Flowers Florist now supplies the flowers, which beautify our worship space each Sunday.  The        
arrangements are spectacular, and we thank all who donate flowers on a weekly basis. 

The Choir SHIFT Group completed the 10 “Making the SHIFT” sessions prior to Palm Sunday.  The consensus was that 
the program was valuable and gave us key insights as Living Saviour moves forward into the 21st Century.  We have 
many  ideas we look forward to sharing at our SHIFT review meeting on June 9. 

Our second Unity Sunday and Potluck luncheon in 2019 will happen on June 30 with one service at 10:30 a.m.,                  
immediately followed by the luncheon. About 100 of you, and your guests, joined us on our March 31st.  You filled 
over 5 tables with wonderful food, and filled the Fellowship Hall with laughter, conversation and fun.  All are          
welcome, so please join us on June 30th.  The picture is from the March 31st luncheon.   

We look forward to June 2, Church Music Sunday, which is a tradition in the ELCA and recognizes the important place 
music has in our worship and praise of God. Both services, as usual, will have their own, unique forms of music that 
day.  Please make a point to join us then and fill the Sanctuary to the rafters with loud songs and praise. 

We give thanks for Don Huff and his music leadership, and all our musicians, and worship leaders and volunteers.  As 
always, we invite anyone from younger to older to join one of our choirs or provide their music talents in some way 
for either service.  We also invite anyone who would like to join the teams from the Altar Guild, the Usher/Greeters, 
the Communion Assistants, or the Assisting Ministers on a rotating basis.  You will be amazed at how much             
volunteering and serving in these capacities enriches your worship experience and brings you closer to God.  

Yours in Christ, 

Steve Vick,  Council Representative for Worship and Music 

                                                                 ONGOING MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  

You are welcome to join in musical leadership of worship through one of the following music ministries:                                                                                                                                                   
Joy Children’s Choir, rehearsing on announced Sundays at 10:15, currently on summer break;                                                                                                  
Alleluia Ringers, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 6:00 p.m., currently on summer break;                                                                                                           
Chancel Choir, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 7:00 p.m. September-May, currently rehearsing on announced 
Sunday mornings. 

Festival Choir:  Would you love to sing in the choir but don’t have time to devote to choir rehearsals all 
season long?  Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for special events   such as Reformation     
Sunday, Christmas Concert, Easter or other festival Sundays.   

We are looking for experienced instrumentalists for 8:30 and 10:30 services -  Guitarists, percussionist, brass,        
woodwind, string players.  For more information on any musical opportunities, please see Don Huff. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiFtKKYlNrgAhVjmuAKHSVYA5gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.welcometocornerstone.net%2Fmusic-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw1Sw1PJEbTjnmTRgDOkI9xh&ust=1551296559389435
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                                                            SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2019  

 THANK YOU to the many volunteers who helped to make our partnership with Smithfield Elementary so 
successful again this school year!  We sent in many goodies for the staff and tennis balls for chairs and tables.  We 
provided volunteers for tutoring reading and math, Bingo and other activities through out the school year, donated 
school supplies and food items for students (and their families) in need and supported fund raisers. Each effort was 
appreciated by staff and/or students. 

 

 Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before, you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools, but you 
must register each year: 
Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your 
card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details. 
  

Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

                                                    WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                                        JUNE ACTIVITIES 
 
Quilt Ministry will meet Thursday, June 6, at 10:00 in the fellowship hall. We will assemble 
quilt layers, pin and tie them together.  All hands are welcome, no experience is necessary! 
 
Hope Circle will not meet in June, but watch for “pop up” activities throughout the summer 
months!  Ideas for outings are welcome…contact alicej101@carolina.rr.com! 

                      SMITHFIELD TEACHING MATERIAL MAKERS 
 
For the past five years our church members have provided a huge number of items in all areas 
of the kindergarten curriculum. Each subject is multifaceted. We made as many facets as we 
could in the following subjects: reading, writing, math, handwriting, fine and gross motor skills, 
focus, sensory, auditory, visual, tactile in an engaging and fun way, by presenting concepts in 
several  different learning styles. The teachers have appreciated all materials that we made for 
their students, and have pronounced them helpful and kid friendly.  
 

As of the end of this school year, I am stepping down as leader of the Smithfield Teacher Materials Makers. I would like to thank 
all who worked on our projects these past five years. I wish I could include each person by name, but with my memory being 
what it is now, I’m afraid I would leave someone out.  I do want to thank Caren Ballantine, especially, for her enthusiasm and    
unflagging support of this outreach.  She also arranged the dates and times for all of the workshops, and provided most of the 
tennis canisters that were used in various projects. Thank you, too, Alice Jenkins, for supporting us by coming to many           
workshops and scheduling some of Hope Circle meeting times for workshops. 
 
Moss Hathcock 

https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiZ0L3O3_LeAhVM21MKHVruBZoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fstmarkselca.com%2Fministries%2Fwomen-elca&psig=AOvVaw0eS1JNWuGepcrJz17gENf7&ust=1543345311172248
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiagOjb_b7iAhXEqZ4KHRUlCVgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Furl%3Fsa%3Di%26rct%3Dj%26q%3D%26esrc%3Ds%26source%3Dimages%26cd%3D%26ved%3D2ahUKEwiagOjb_b7


 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2019 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 
 

Shallen Gordon - President                       Stewardship and Finance 
Frank DeLoache  -Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                          Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler             Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                              Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Kari Proctor                 Lay Care 

                Pat Snodgrass                             Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                    Worship and Music 
 
 

 Church Council will meet on June 16, following 10:30  Worship Service 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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We have started registration for Next Year (2019-2020), so please tell your family and 
friends. 

Jessica Jordan 
Preschool Director  

jjordan@livingsaviourlc.org 

704-542-9110 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiasorbz_XhAhWQg-AKHfe3DqUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhulafrog.com%2Fcharlotte-south-nc%2Fliving-saviour-lutheran-preschool%2F&psig=AOvVaw3KkBtBOnHk4dkqzbSb69qk


 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
        

 

 

 

 

    1   

2  Church Music Sun. 

8:30AM Worship 

9:30 GIFT,     

10:30AM Worship 

 

3 

 7PM 

Boy Scouts 

8:30PM Softball 
game Idlewild Rd. 
Park, Field 2 

4 

6:30-9AM Coffee 
Give-a-way 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

5 

 

 

 

 

6   8AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10AM Quilt Ministry 

10A Bridge Group 

7   

8:30PM 

Softball game, Mt. 
Harmony Baptist, 
upper 

8    

9 Pentecost  
Confirmation 
High School graduate 
recognition 
8:30AM Worship 
9:30 GIFT 

10AM Town Hall Mtg. 

10:30AM Worship 

SHIFT meeting 

10 

   7PM 

Boy Scouts 

6:15PM Softball 
game, Sharon 
Presbyterian 

 

 

 

11    9:30 AM 

Finance Committee 

10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

10:30 CAM Lunches 

6:30 Dinner Night 
Out 

6:45PM 

12   13   

8AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

 

10AM Bridge Group 

1PM Hope Circle 

14 

8:30PM Softball game 
Idlewild Rd. Park, #2 

15 

9:30AM 

Congregational 
Work Day 

16  

8:30 AM Worship 

10:30 Worship 

Council Meeting 

Following worship 
 

 

23 

8:30  

Worship Service 

10:30  

Worship Service 
 

 

 

 

30 

10:30 Unity Worship 

Service, followed by 
Potluck Lunch 

17 

7:30PM Softball 
game, Mt. Harmony 
Baptist, upper 

7PM  Boy Scouts                     
 

 

 

 

 

24    9AM-4PM 

Lutheroad Summer 
Day Camp 

6:15PM Softball at 
Sharon Presbyterian 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

18   

 

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

 

25 

9AM-4PM 

Lutheroad Summer 
Day Camp 

 

10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

 

 

19         

11:30AM  

Primetimers at Olive 
Garden 

 
 

26 

9AM-4PM 

Lutheroad Summer 
Day Camp 

20  

 8AM Men’s Bible  

10AM Bridge Group 

 

 
27 

9AM-4PM 

Lutheroad Summer 
Day Camp 

21  

7:30PM Softball 
game Idlewild Rd. 
Park, #2 

 
28  9AM-4PM 

Lutheroad Summer 
Day Camp 

8:30PM Softball game 

Idlewild Rd. Park, #2 

 

22 

 
 

 
 

29 

June Birthdays 
6/1       Dan Haseley; Ella Kolasch 
6/2      Addison Noonkester; Andrew Thom 
6/7      Gary Borley; Charles Gribble; Derek Thom 
6/9      Dawn Schaeffer 
6/11    David Tobin 
6/12    Frank Kuhn 
6/13    Zacharay Greve 
6/16    Linda Honeycutt 
6/17    Bob Loges 
6/18    Linda Frixen 
6/19    Tanner Axtman; Jonas Campbell 
6/20    Sandy Larsen 
6/21    David Frixen; Sherry Wooldridge 
6/22    Moss Hathcock 
6/27    Bruce Melosh 
6/28    Pat Sipe 
6/30    Ande Malinowski; Doug Thompson 

                  

                                  
           

JUNE 2019 
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June Anniversaries    
6/9    Matthew and Jennifer Noonkester 
6/10  Ray and Glenda Kilminster;  
          Bill and Sandy Larsen;       
          Ronnie and Lynn Stephens 
6/11  Fred and Rita Potthoff 
6/14  Rich and Caren Ballantine;  
           Jay and Geraldine Harbinson 
6/15  Andrew and Amanda Thom;  
           Doug and Jennifer Thompson  
6/20  Greg and P.J. Krause 
6/21  Chuck and Rene Moore 
6/22  Craig and Lori Kolasch 
6/27  Bruce and Sara Melosh 
6/29  George and Cathy Shabla 

https://www.dreamstime.com/illustration/june.html
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjggfGNuqjiAhUCheAKHdV_BpUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.lovethispic.com%2Fimage%2F266793%2Fhappy-summer-to-u&psig=AOvVaw2gNsz967yc1j-KxO6wa9s0&ust=1558384579203394

